SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

WWW.AL-MADINAH.SCHOOL.NZ
TERM 4: ISSUE 1



Tuesday, October 7 2025

Assalamu Alaikum

It is with a feeling of deep optimism and warmth that I welcome you back for Term 4! I am honoured to be serving as your Acting Principal for this final term of the year and look forward to working closely with our students, staff, and you, our community, as we finish 2025 on a high note. I hope you and your family were able to enjoy a restful and refreshing break.

Focus on the Final Term: A Time of High Activity

Term 4 is arguably our most intensive period of the academic year, marked by key assessments and important final activities. This is where the hard work, planning, and dedication of the previous three terms truly come to fruition.

Secondary School: Examination Season

Our senior students are now entering a critical phase. We ask for your full support in creating a focused, distraction-free home environment for them.

NCEA External Examinations for Levels 1, 2, and 3 will run from Tuesday, November 4th, until Friday, November 28th. Our students have been preparing diligently, and we encourage them to utilise all study resources and revision sessions available.

End-of-Year Examinations for Year 9 and 10 students will also be taking place this term. These are essential practice and a vital part of their academic progress and final reporting.

Primary School: Assessment and Progress

In the Primary school, we have ongoing assessments and evaluations to complete. These final assessments are integral to measuring the learning growth over the year and preparing comprehensive, accurate final reports that reflect your child's achievements and next steps.

Partnership and Communication: Our Keys to Success

With such a concentrated term, effective communication between the school and home is more important than ever.

Please continue to check your emails, classdojo, and the school website for updates, key dates, and examination timetables.

We value our partnership with you. If you have any concerns regarding your child's progress, wellbeing, or any issue that requires the school's attention, please let us know early. A quick word at the start of the term can often prevent a small issue from becoming a larger one later in the term. We are here to help and support your child to finish the year successfully.

Let us all work together - students, parents, and staff - with sincerity and effort to ensure a productive and memorable end to the 2025 school year. May Allah (SWT) grant us all success and barakah (blessings) in our endeavours.

Wassalam